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Progress Report:

The work group met last on May 10 2012 and has scheduled three additional meetings on May 29th, June 6th, and June 14th. 

Because of problems with the Urban Institute data platform and delays in their uploading the most recent data; the workgroup will use what we can from this source to study the trends in financial stability among the community non-profit organizations with purchase of service contracts with the state of CT for human services. (Because the 10 year trend data is such a rich source we may request permission of the Cabinet to produce an addendum to our report at a later date and will seek the Cabinet’s guidance on this possibility.) As a backup plan we do have access to the latest data for the 101 agency random sample studied by the Commission on Non-profit Health and Human Service last year. We have just begun to examine this information and it will provide us with a very reliable source of trend data for the past two years that the information is available. We are grateful to OPM for their collaboration in sharing this information. We will refine this extensive data into a cogent summary with trend analysis for our report. 
We also now have access, with much appreciation to Chris La Vigne and his colleagues at DSS, to data on the utilization of HUSKY A,B, & C as the health plan for community non-profit employees or their children. Here we will attempt to examine whether cost shifting or growth is occurring via this health care option as one means by which community non-profits may be managing rapidly increasing health care costs for employees in an environment of flat revenue.

We have created a spread sheet, thanks to Scott McWilliams gather data from all state human service agencies, on rate setting and cost determination methodologies. We have just begun to examine this information and there are significant differences among all agencies due primarily to who the clients are and what their unique needs are. We will focus on a limited number of areas where some standardization or efficiencies can be achieved and our recommendations will reflect this.
Through a separate questionnaire circulated among the community non-profit trade associations we have identified a number of themes that we will attempt to address with recommendations currently in the formulation phase. Principal among the themes is the issue of growing fixed costs in an environment of flat revenues following a decade of chronic underfunding. Extraordinary expenses such as snow removal, capital improvements, and depreciation are also being considered. The question of what are reasonable outcome expectations in an underfunded environment was also discussed.

The workgroup is also reviewing related recommendations originating from last year’s Commission on Non-Profit Health and Human Services. These relate to assuring the adequacy of grants and fees for service to cover true cost, the need for annual adjustments to reflect inflation, shared risk, and long term funding plans. 

We have much work to be done between now and June 15th and are on target to complete it. 
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